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 Dress for the weather: 
If you have ever visited HBT on a cold windy day the first thing you might notice 

is…IT IS COLDER HERE THAN AT YOUR HOUSE!  

IT IS COLDER AND WINDIER HERE ON THE HILL! 

Please dress your children with all the cold weather clothing that is appropriate 

during this season. A hat, gloves, scarf, a warm coat with a hood & appropriate 

shoes/boots. The children go outside for at least 30 minutes a day for a mask 

break during their Unstructured Play Time and more if they have PE outside. 

2nd & 3rd Grade Music Concert:  
Tuesday, December 14th (flyer attached) 
The 2nd grade music concert will be held from 6:00 - 6:30 PM 
Second grade families and students should enter through door #11, the south 
doors at 5:45 PM.  The students will go to the cafeteria and sit in their assigned 
seat (where they sit for lunch) before the concert begins. Families will pick up their 
children in the cafeteria after the concert and exit through door #11. Students and 
visitors must wear a mask at all times while inside the school building. 
 
The 3rd grade music concert will be held from 7:00 - 7:30 PM 
Third grade families and students should enter through the front door near the 
flag pole at 6:45 PM.  The students will go to their classroom and sit in their 
assigned seat before the concert begins. Families will pick up their children by 
their coat hooks outside of their classroom when the concert is over.  Students 
and visitors must wear a mask at all times while inside the school building. 
 

Masks: 
The face masks students wear daily can break, tear, and get wet.  Please pack a 
few extra masks for your child daily.  
 
 

Lost and Found: 
There are many coats, sweatshirts, and water bottles in the lost in found.  They 
have been set out on a table in the main hallway.  Please encourage your child to 
shop the lost and found.  Any items that remain in the lost and found after Dec 
17th will be donated. 
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Important Dates to Remember 

Date Event Time 

November 18th PTO Meeting 6:30pm  

November 24 – 26th Thanksgiving Break NO School 

December 8th 
PTO Dining for Dollars @ 

Chipotle 
TBD 

December 14th 2nd & 3rd Grade Concert 
2nd @ 6:00 – 6:30pm 

3rd @ 7:00 – 7:30pm 

December 16th Student Picture Retakes During School Hours 

December 16th PTO Meeting 6:30 PM 

December 17th End of 2nd Quarter  

December 20th 
301 Board of Education @ 

The District Office 
6:00pm 

December 20 – 31st Winter Break NO School 

January 3, 2022 School Resumes Regular School Hours 

January 10th Report Cards Posted 4:00pm 

January 17th Martin Luther King Jr Day NO School 

January 27th 
Half-Day for Students in K-5th 

grades 
9:00 – 12:10 

January 28th Teacher Institute Day 
No School for All 
Students 
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MRS. CAROL GALLOIS,  

ADMIN ASSISTANT 
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MRS. KRISTIN CHAPPERON, 

ADMIN ASSISTANT 

kristin,chapperon@central301.net 

 

 

 

COVID 
GUIDELINES: 

CLICK HERE to view the District 301 

Back-to-School guidance for the 21-22 

school year.  For all in person evening 

events all vaccinated and 

unvaccinated individuals will be 

required to wear a mask to enter the 

school buildings. 

 

 

 

PRINTABLE 
CALENDARS:  

 District Calendar 

 School Calendar 1st - 5th Grade 

 School Calendar EC - K 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LUNCH TIMES 

11:05 – 11:35 ~ 3rd Grade 

11:10 – 11:40 ~ 1st Grade 

11:55 – 12:25 ~ 2nd Grade 

12:00 – 12:30 ~ Kindergarten 

12:35 – 1:05 ~ 4th Grade 

12:35 – 1:05 ~ 5th Grade 

 

 
 

 

DIGITAL LINKS 

 LUNCH MENU 

 BULLETIN BOARD 

As a service to our 

families, we post flyers 

from community 

organizations. 

 ELEMENTARY 

SCHOOL STUDENT & 

PARENT HANDBOOK 

 PARENT SQUARE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pack 38 Cub Scouts Brock A., Andrew B., Emily H., Easton B., Zander C., 

Dominic C., Zayden C., Elijah W., Liam H., Jackson H., and Leader Mr. Hurley 

did a stellar performance of presenting the colors, leading the school in the 

Pledge of Allegiance and HBT Care Code during our Veterans’ Day tribute.  

Veteran’s Day Tribute 
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5th Grade had fun during our first snow fall of the season! 

         

 

Twister-a-thon was a blast! 

 

 

Top earners had a special lunch with Mrs. Lewis & Mrs. Moretti! 

                       

 

 

  

 

 



 

 



 


